
930 Trunk Road, Duncan, British Columbia, V9L 2S1

September 18, 2022

Rev. Dr. Kevin VanderVeen
pastorkevin@duncancrc.org
250-510-9295

Pastor Dan Schultz
pastordan@duncancrc.org
250-510-0126

Church Office: 250 748-2122
Office e-mail: office@duncancrc.org

The bulletin and weekly sermons can be
found on our website, www.duncancrc.org

The Christian Reformed Church in North
America   www.crcna.org

Duncan Christian Reformed Church

Genesis 3:1-18

www.duncancrc.org


Church Calendar
Sunday, September 18: Budget planning forms for Ministries and Groups submitted to Margaret G.
Monday, September 19: FEBC Friendship Dinner  5:30 pm
Thursday. September 22: Youth Jam 7-8 pm
Saturday, September 24: Safe Church Training 9 - 11:30 am
Saturday, September 24: Community Dinner
Sunday. September 25: AREA68 Kickoff - 10:25am
Sunday, September 25: Family Ball Hockey @ Sportsplex - 12-2 pm
Wednesday, September 28: Authentic Living 7-9 pm
Thursday, September 29: Ladies Coffee Break Bible Study

 Announcements

Child Abuse Prevention Workshop
For all Child, Youth Ministry & Church Leaders over 13 years of age, including those leaders
working/volunteering with vulnerable adults.
Duncan CRC - Saturday Sept 24, 9-11:30 am
This interactive workshop equips/supports churches & leaders for their ministry roles and
responsibility to provide safe ministry environments.
The training fulfills insurance requirements for providing the necessary abuse prevention & response
training for all Child & Youth Ministry leaders who work/volunteer with minors (under 19 years of age)
& those working & volunteering with vulnerable adults.
It takes a WHOLE CHURCH to be a SAFE CHURCH.  EVERYONE is welcome.
PRESENTED by Faye M - Abuse Prevention & Response Coordinator
Faye@bcsafechurch.com  www.bcsafechurch.com

FEBC – Far East Broadcasting Canada
Monday, September 19, 5:30 PM - that is the date and time for this year’s “Friendship Dinner” at our
church. It is expected that Rev. Tri Dong will give us an update about broadcasting and ministry in
Vietnam.  You are invited to join others from the Duncan area churches to learn about ways that you
can help to support this ministry.
To reserve a spot, please e-mail Affie D johnaffie@duifhuis.com

September Community Dinner
THIS Saturday is our next monthly free dinner we provide for those in our community who are going
through hard times. This ministry is a very practical way we can help. A good hot meal and a warm
place to hang out for awhile makes a difference. To make this happen we need lots of help! A sign up
sheet will be on the table in the foyer for different time slots and jobs. Or talk to Affie. You will be
blessed working together!

Coffee Break - Women’s Bible Study
Thursday Sept 29 we will be starting up a new season of Coffee Break. This is our 37th year of Coffee
Break in our church. All women are welcome to this small group Bible study - whether you are new to
the Bible or have studied the Bible for years - you are welcome! Come for coffee at 9:30. The first
morning will be a social time with food and fellowship. Any questions talk to Affie or Anneke. Child
care will be provided!



Nursery, Sunday School

Nursery in the Preschool Wing September 18
Carol K, Affie D

September 18 Sunday School in the Fireside Rm
Sharlene E, Jaxen N.

Coffee Servers

Sunday, September 18: Joe & Trudy W
Sunday, September 25: John & Affie D

Hall Monitors
Sunday, September 18: Tom Veenstra
Sunday, September 25: Fred W
Sunday, October 2: Ben VB

Birthdays this Week

Monday, September 19: Marty V
Monday, September 19: Nell P
Friday, September 23: Chris G
Saturday, September 24: Gerry W

Child care for infants to 3 is located in the wing to
the right of the sanctuary.

Sunday school children 3 years to grade 5 are
dismissed part way through the service and return
during the service.

COUNCIL REPORT – Friday, September 9, 2022
-  The church’s FULL Council met for a shortened meeting during its “Friday evening/Saturday
morning” Council Retreat,
-  Council spent a good portion of time selecting persons that will be asked to serve on a multi-
generational team to meet for participation with a “Growing Young with all Generations”
program.
-  Deacons asked that donors use envelopes in the pews to designate donations for recipients
other than Duncan CRC.
-  Bi-weekly Sunday School for 6-8 year old children (Area 68) will begin in September.
-  Pastors Kevin and Dan were designated to represent Duncan CRC at the October 18, 19
meeting of Classis BCNW
      Next meeting of the Full Council is scheduled for October 3, 2022.
  John D, Clerk

Prayer Chain

If you would like prayer, please call the PRAYER
CHAIN
Thanks, Anneke W

Announcement

Authentic Living
Starts Wednesday, September 28th from 7-9pm in the fellowship hall and will run until Nov. 30th.
Books will be available to purchase at the door starting at 6:45pm.
If you are looking for practical ways to develop your spiritual life, or tools to help you live an abundant
life, please join us!
If you have any questions please contact Sheri A at freedomsession@duncancrc.org

Alice B has been discharged from the hospital .  Thank you for your continued prayers
For her recovery and for her family as they deal with her constant care.



Sunday, September 18

Offering:
Church Ministries and

(GEMS Canada)

Pastor Dan will bring the Message, “Already, Not Yet” Gen. 3

Anyone can come to the 10 am service.

It’s still important to stay home if you or anyone in your
household is feeling sick with anything contagious.

Next week will be partaking in Communion together.

Church Service Sunday, September 18

The Offering Today

Offering Next Sunday September 25

The Offering is for Church Ministries and (GEMS Canada)
It’s not easy being a girl today amidst culture’s problems,
pitfalls, and pressures. You want her to feel confident,
secure, and loved—for who she is. For over 60 years
GEMS has provided relevant resources to equip moms,
mentors, and ministry leaders to understand the
challenges girls face today. GEMS will equip you to help
your girl embrace the Truth that she is loved by God—no matter what.

The Offering for next Sunday, September 25 is for Church Ministries and (Clement Centre).

Tithing Options New here, help us connect
with you

Church Budget Planning for 2023
The budgeting worksheets for Ministries and Groups for 2023 have been e-mailed and also put in the
mail slots of the individuals in charge of each group.
All the ministries and groups needing funds from Council for the upcoming year must fill in the form
so that the Finance Committee can begin the budgeting process for 2023.
Please give the completed form to Margaret Groenewold by Sunday, September 18, 2022. Please feel
free to contact any member of the Finance Committee (Margaret G, Audrey V, Chris G, Will B) if you
have any questions.


